
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Central Region Office 

1250 West Alder St., Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • 509-575-2490 
 
 
January 24, 2023 
 
 
 
Registered Agent /Secretary 
Ag Supply Company of Wenatchee 
P.O. Box 599 
Wenatchee, WA 98801-0599 
 
Re: Sampling access request for the following property: 
 

• Site Name:   Ag Supply Company of Wenatchee  
• Site Address:  1115 N. Wenatchee Avenue, Wenatchee 
• F/S ID No.:   16422326 
• Cleanup Site No.:  4144  
• Parcel No.:   27160 

 
Dear Registered Agent/Secretary: 
 
The Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) has secured funding to collect 
environmental samples from a number of sites in the Central Region. Ecology has selected your 
property as a candidate that will likely close out with further sampling data.   
 
In June 2000, West Central Environmental Consultants performed limited remedial actions 
related to a surface spill of diesel. Their report did not provide sufficient information for us to 
close the site out with a ‘No Further Action’ determination, thus, the site is still listed in our 
database as ‘cleanup started’. Ecology’s recent review of the site information indicates that this 
site will likely close out with updated sampling data. 
 
You can find out more information about the site in our cleanup and tank search database at 
Ecology’s cleanup site website.1 
 

 
1 https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/cleanupsearch/site/4144 
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Please return a signed copy of the attached access agreement. Our contractor is well versed in 
performing this work at the level of quality Ecology expects.   
 
Ecology will provide you with a notification after our contractor has established the estimated 
start of work. Generally, we expect to begin sampling the various sites within the next several 
months. Ecology will provide you with updates as the schedule develops. 
 
Call me at (509) 731-9613 or email me at John.Mefford@ecy.wa.gov, if you have any questions 
regarding this letter. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
John Mefford 
Cleanup Project Manager/Hydrogeologist 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
 
Enclosure: Access Agreement Form 
 
 
 


